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Information Updates
For information on local support during the Cost-of-Living Crisis, visit: https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/suffolk-advice-and-support-service/ 

Latest SCC COVID information is available here: https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/
For information on supporting Ukrainian refugees in Suffolk, email: refugeesupport@suffolk.gov.uk or ukrainesupport@communityactionsuffolk.org.uk
The County Mourned for the Death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II
Cllrs within our Group attended Proclamations throughout the County. The news of Queen Elizabeth II’s passing meant the Council was in a time of mourning. Many meetings, including Cabinet were cancelled. Group members attended ceremonies in their divisions for the funeral. 
Warm Homes Suffolk Fund - Access Free funding and Advice
Suffolk’s councils have joined together to establish Warm Homes Suffolk. The service will offer expert advice on reducing energy bills and usage, as well benefits you may be entitled to during this crisis. 

The fund is open to homeowners, renters, and landlords and will target homes that need insulating and more efficient heating. 

For more information, visit: www.warmhomessuffolk.org, or call 03456 037 686. 
Suffolk GLI Respond to Cancelled Taxi Contracts
One of the big stories in the local news has been the increase in taxi companies cancelling SCC contracts to provide school transportation. Young people and children, including hose with SEND needs, have once again had their education and development disrupted.
Reports from EADT and BBC News state that the rise in fuel prices and cost of living has forced many companies to cancel contracts. EADT further reports suggest district council policy, stating taxi vehicles can be no older than eight years, has forced taxi companies to cancel contracts. 
Suffolk GLI responded to the news article. While our Group is supportive of promoting cleaner transport, taxi companies need to be properly supported to transition to Net Zero. For more on what we said, visit our website (link at the bottom of the report)
Suffolk Unveils First of their EV Fleet
The first delivery of 16 electric vehicles (EVs) will be in November, as the council begins its program to upgrade all existing pool cars.
 
This is part of the council’s work to deliver on its climate emergency declaration, and ambition to protect and enhance the environment.
 
The Renault Zoe has been chosen as the first of the new vehicles, with 10 MG ZS to arrive in April 2023. The aim is to completely electrify the fleet by 2024.
EV Charging - Expression of Interests!
SCC have been successful in a bid for funding towards new EV charging infrastructure. The £2.75m funding will focus on community-owned carparks, where charging can be accessed 24/7. 

If you wish to express interest and make the Council aware of your area, please contact Peter Frost, Environment Strategy Officer - peter.frost2@suffolk.gov.uk
Solar Together Suffolk - Registration Open
Solar Together is a project endorsed by SCC for residents and small/medium businesses to group-buy solar panels and battery storage. Registration has just opened, and applicants can apply up until the 26th September. 

For more information, please visit: https://solartogether.co.uk/suffolk/home 

Window now open to apply for Primary and Secondary School places
Parents and carers can now apply for primary and secondary school places for September 2023. 

The deadline for applications to secure a place at a Suffolk secondary school is Monday 31 October 2022.
The deadline for applying for a primary school place, including infant and junior schools, is Sunday 15 January 2023.
All applications received by the relevant closing date are processed at the same time using the schools’ oversubscription criteria to prioritise applications when necessary. Late applications are processed after all of those received on time.
Last year, Suffolk County Council received just under 15,400 applications from parents and carers indicating at which school they would prefer their child to be educated from September 2022. Just over 95% of applicants received offers for their first preference school and almost 99% of applicants received an offer for one of their top three preferred schools.
Before making a school application, parents and carers need to consider how they will get their child to and from school. School Travel eligibility is based on a child attending the nearest suitable school that would have had a place available. This might not be the catchment area school. To find out more about SCC’s school travel policy please visit  www.suffolkonboard.com/schooltravel.
Parents and carers should apply online at www.suffolk.gov.uk/admissions as they will receive confirmation that we have received their application. If for any reason parents and carers are unable to apply online they should apply on a paper application (CAF1). Suffolk County Council is unable to acknowledge receipt of paper applications and therefore suggest that proof of posting is obtained.
If families are planning to move house or think their circumstances may change before next September, it is still important to make an application on time. Advice and guidance about this process is available at  www.suffolk.gov.uk/admissions.
Families who apply online will be able to log on to the Online Service on the National Offer Day, which is Wednesday 1 March 2023 for secondary school places and Monday 17 April 2023 for primary school places, to see their offer of a school place, and they will receive an email to confirm this offer on the same day. Offer letters will be sent by second class post to applicants who made a paper application.

Information to help parents and carers make their application is available at www.suffolk.gov.uk/admissions.

Follow us on:

witter - Suffolk Green, Lib Dem & Independent Group (@SuffolkGLI) / Twitter
Instagram - https://www.instagram.com/suffolkgli_group/ 

Facebook -  Search ‘Suffolk GLI - Green, Liberal Democrat & Independent Group’
Website - Suffolk Green, Liberal Democrat and Independent Group – The GLI Group at Suffolk County Council (suffolkgli.wordpress.com)
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